
ANNUAL MEETING AND BOARD ELECTIONS 2024 
The following candidates were nominated to run in the 2024 elections. 

Maria Grzegorski—emigrated from Poland in 1974. Member of the 
United Poles Federal Credit Union and a volunteer on the Board of 
Director. As a director of United Poles FCU, she attended numerous 
workshops and has learned valuable information to help carry out her 
position on the Board of United Poles FCU. She would like to continue to 
be a part of the decision-making process to help steer the organization in 
the best interest of the Credit Union members; to help the Credit Union 

grow and become stronger. 

Maria has been a part of the Polish community in the Perth Amboy area since 1978. Over the 
years, she witnessed the community and its needs change, finding it very important to represent 
the perspective of all members, from children to seniors, from the new members to those with 
long-standing accounts 

  

Izabela Jedruchniewicz—born in Poland. She came to the United States 
in 1996 with a master’s degree in electrical engineering. She also earned 
an associate degree in mechanical engineering and an associate degree 
in civil engineering from Middlesex College where she has been working 
as a senior lab coordinator for the past 18 years. She is an adjunct 
instructor at the college where she teaches engineering courses such as 
robotics and engineering drafting.  

Through working as a lab coordinator or volunteering in a Polish school, 
she’s worked with different people.  Thanks to working in the engineering 

environment, she’s experienced at problem-solving and working under pressure. She strongly 
believes that she can bring a new, fresh, different point of view and new ideas to the Board of 
the Credit Union. She’s been a member of the Credit Union since coming to the U.S. in 1996 
and encouraging people to bank with the Credit Union, being proud of being a part of it.  

  
Petitions will be made available to all interested at each of United Poles FCU 
offices on July 1, 2024. To be effective, nominations by petition must be 
accompanied by a signed certificate from the nominee or nominees stating that 
they are agreeable to nomination and will serve if elected to office. Petitions must 
be received by the Secretary at one of the Credit Union offices by the end of 
business on July 31, 2024. The mailing address is 412 New Brunswick Avenue, 
Perth Amboy, NJ 08861, ATTN: Petitions 


